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McKownville Church News  

Articles for the  
September Newsletter are 

due by August 15th 

Spirit Filled, Mission Driven 

Newcomers and Visitors: WELCOME! 
Look inside for interesting articles, church news and  updates, 
youth events, mission opportunities, fun activities and more! 

“As United Methodist Christians, we are called to make 
Disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world.” 

“Our Church Values” 
*Christ Centered; Our thoughts and actions are centered on 

God, Christ and the Holy Spirit. 
*Love; We love our neighbors as ourselves. 

*Integrity; We live to be thankful to God through our actions 
matching our values. 

Guest WiFi:  LoveGod1565 

https://www.facebook.com/McKownvilleChurch 
             https://twitter.com/MckownvilleUMC 

INSIDE 
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Save these Dates! 

CAMPUS MINISTRY fund raisers 

INTERFAITH CENTER OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday, August 24, 2019 
10:00 am to 12:00 noon 
 
8TH ANNUAL PATRON’S DINNER 
Wednesday, September 25, 2019 
First Lutheran Church, 181 Western Avenue, Albany, New York 
Featured by: Rev. Joy Perkett, Cornerstone Alum Class of 2006,  
Pastor, First Baptist Church in Essex. 
6:00 pm - Silent Auction   and   7:00 pm - Dinner and Program 

august 6, 2019 from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

Would you like to meet and greet your Guilderland Community. Join the Outreach  
Team for their 3rd year in participating in the National Night Out at Tawasentha Park. 
We have had a team at the park handing out water, snacks, Bibles and making crafts  
with attendees of the event. If you would like to help at the booth, contact Darcianne  
Leizer, team leader of Outreach or any member of the Outreach Team, Jim Bowen,  
James and Angela Stott, Todd Nemec, Tricia Stott or Ruth Candelario. All are welcome. 
 
National Night Out is a national program designed to get members of the community to meet their 
neighbors, in an effort to reduce crime in the neighborhoods of the community. The event is held 
nationwide by police agencies from across the country and helps to get communities involved in  
crime prevention. The Guilderland Police Department has been hosting Guilderland's National  
Night Out each year since 2009. 
 
 With the assistance of various organizations sponsoring, the Guilderland Police Community  
Services Unit hosts the event at Tawasentha Park on the 1st Tuesday in the month of August with  
an open invitation for residents to come and enjoy an evening of fun and information for the entire  
family. 

Spaghetti Dinners 

Every 3rd Wednesday of the Month 

 
Guilderland Cares will be sponsoring a free spaghetti dinner on every 3rd 
Wednesday of the month starting Feb 20th from 5-7 at 4 Charles Park (Christ Church Guilder-
land).  The purpose is to increase fellowship between residents of Guilderland.  
interested in this exciting opportunity to serve others this might be for you.   
Email henn1219@hotmail.com or info@guilderlandchamber.com 

vital congregational meeting 
The next meeting will be scheduled for September. More details to follow... 
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STATEMENT OF THE ARTIST-MATHEMATICIAN 

 

     I, Norman Swanson, PhD, would like to say that the new works that I am now showing in the loft 
area, going up the stairs t the gathering place, are replacing the three pictures of 
Christ’s last days alive. 
     The seven new works of art/mathematics, that I thoroughly enjoy creating, 
are now on display.  What is difficult is how a person can create a 3-dimentional 
appearing object on a 2-dimensional canvas.  While the works are easy to look 
at and think about it, it requires the viewer to really stretch his or her mind to 
wonder how they would create one themselves. 
     My mathematical and art background makes me very conscious of the overall 
design of the works.  Much of my current works involve mathematical anomalies 
that appear to be 3-dimentional but in actuality would be impossible to build, what would be alled a 
“trompe I”oeil.”  Many time I sped more time originating the idea and sketching the possibilities, 
than it takes to actually paint the picture. 
     I want to thank my wife, Ellen, and good friend, Carl Morse, in helping me to install the works 
that are now on display for the summer.  Please feel free to talk to me about these pictures. 

wounded warrior project 

 
     The Wounded Warrior Project focuses on veterans and service members 
who incurred a physical or mental injury, illness, or wound while serving in the 
military on or after September 11, 2001. 
     Every warrior has a mission.  We know that the transition to civilian life is a 
journey.  And for every warrior, family member, and care giver, that journey looks different. 
     We are here for their first steps, and each step that follows.  Because we believe that every 
warrior should have a positive future to look forward to.  There’s always another goal to achieve, 
another mission to discover.  We are their partner in that mission. 
 
     We have a display is in the back of the sanctuary.  For more information about funding for this 
project, please contact Olive Ezekiel at: oliezk@aol.com. or speak with her personally after 
Sunday services.    THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
On Sunday, June 2nd, we began our summer worship schedule.  Please see  
page 12 for the complete listing of services. 

Murals 

 

We would like to thank Johanna Spencer, the daughter of Sarah and 
Chris Spencer, for volunteering all of her time to paint the murals on 
the walls of the pre-school room, art room, and the main hallway.  This 
is a sample of just one of the murals she had done.  Thank you again 
and we will enjoy the murals for years to come.   
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prayer chain message 

Did you know that McKownville Methodist Church has a "Prayer Chain" available  

for anyone or anything that is in need of prayer.  It was started many years ago by  

a ladies' organization called Faith Alive.  We ask that everyone first call the church office at: 518-

456-1148 who then calls Connie Stott as the first in line to be contacted when a prayer is 

needed.  She then calls Marion Leizer and on it goes.  There are about ten of us still 

on the list, but it is time that we opened the "Chain" up to anyone who would like to join us in 

praying.  If you would like to join us, please call the church office at 456-1148 or Marion Leizer 

at (518) 456-0994 and we will add your name to our list. 

Congratulations.!! 

Zachary Visker will be participating in the December, 2019 – January, 2020 MISSION OF PEACE 
to INDIA!!!  We are so exciting that Zack will have this opportunity and invite you all to join in prayer 
for Zack and the team as they make preparations for this mission!   
 
The Mission of Peace (MOP) is a yearly journey of discovery and Shalom to nations in 
our global community sponsored by the Northeast Jurisdictional Council on Youth 
Ministries of the United Methodist Church. Each year, every Annual Conference of the 
United Methodist Church in the Northeastern Jurisdiction may select youth to share in this 
experience. On each MOP, participants worship in churches, meet youth in churches and civic 
organizations and share with people who have a similar longing for peace and understanding. 
These times have been the high points of each MOP experience. 
 
The MOP is a life changing experience! It is a journey which leads each participant to discover 
God’s Spirit at work in the world. It is an experience of God’s extended family. It is a journey of 
discovering God’s Shalom. It is primarily a people to people experience in which we learn from our 
hosts how they live as disciples of Jesus Christ in their country. It is a mission which has brought us 
closer to God’s hoped for community where all are sisters and brothers. 

SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
On Sunday, June 2nd, we began our summer worship schedule.  Please see  
page 12 for the complete listing of services. 

Congratulations.!! 

Congratulations also go out to Dakota Stott who was chosen to be a part of the 2019-2020 
Conference Council on Youth Ministries.  This a conference body of select youth who plan 
gatherings for youth from across the conference who are expected to participate in leadership 
training and development.  CCYM members plan and present to weekend Fall Gatherings each 
November and UpWord each April.  In addition CCYM is responsible for encouraging youth ministry 
throughout our conference, especially in the districts and local churches.  CCYM members also 
participate in NEJ CYM and the NEJ MOP program as well as worldwide UM Youth events like 
Global Gathering of Young People and the quadrennial events like Youth 2019.   
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           church sign  

 

We met our goal! Thank you everyone for your help and contributions!  We are  
now in the process of getting the sign. 

wATCH  IT  LIVE 

You can view the Pastor’s sermons live as they happen or later on when you 
have time from our Facebook page at : 

McKownville Church 

American Sewing guild 

 

The American Sewing Guild will have a bus trip going to the Worcester, 
MA, Sewing & Quilting Expo on Thursday, September 12th.  The cost 
for this trip is $55.  Please contact Lucy Gee at:  lugee4@gmail.com. 

SUMBMIT PHOTOS 

 

Please continue to submit PHOTOS and descriptions of small groups,  
ministries, teams, etc. for a new and updated church guidebook and the new  
communication board! 

Cub scouts 

 
Typically the Cub Scouts do not meet at the church during the summer, but  
wedo have outings.  If anyone is thinking about joining, this is the best time to 
do so.   We take kindergarten thru fifth grade.  If anyone is looking to join, 
please contact George Janeczko as follows:  (home #) (518) 464-8961) or  
(cell #) (518) 265-9802. 
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Welcome everyone and thank you for supporting the Ministry of Healing.  We are 
celebrating the 4th of July, 2019, Independence Day of our nation.  Behind Independence 
Day and our freedom, an unforgettable history is present.  For the freedom of our nation 
and for the people of America, thousands of men and woman gave their precious lives.  
Some of those who served for our nation’s freedom came home with wounds not only in 
their bodies but in their hearts as well.  There are still some veterans in hospitals fighting for their lives.  Some  
of them are still working very hard with physical therapy for healing and to regain their strength.  Freedom never 
comes free. 
 
The Psalm 127:1, which was written by King Solomon, is a meaningful poem and it reads: 
"Unless the Lord build the house, those who build it labor in vain.  Unless the Lord guard the city 
the guard keeps watch in vein.  "The Psalm is asserting the utter dependence of individuals and societies upon 
God for their well being.  Human efforts and achievements are vein, unless God is acknowledged as their sources.  
 
I am a nurse and mother of a veteran and I offered my nursing care for the veterans in the hospital,  
I saw their suffering and pain.  I still remember one of the Veteran WW11 POW’s saying, "Mom I am coming home, 
it is full of darkness here, and I am alone."  Sometimes I would go and sit in the break room alone, crying and 
praying for him.  Or during my night shift, I would park my car in a parking place and I would stand and look at the 
sky and shed my tears and pray, "God whoever the veterans are going to be in my assignment, Lord fill me with 
your healing power and send me to give care for them."  
 
The Veteran families are also part of the freedom of this nation.  When they receive their family members after 
service with wounds and sickness, it is a very painful experience and they need healing, our support, our 
encouragement go forward with their future plans, and our daily prayers.  I would like to help the  Wounded 
Warriors Project and support the fund rising program in our church. 
 
Fighting for our freedom is a painful experience.  I would like to share my own life experience and how the Lord, 
Jesus Christ, helped me in a miraculous way to give me freedom in a middle eastern country, while I was serving 
as an RN and midwife. 
 
My family and I were in the process of moving from southern India to the USA.  We needed help financially for the 
move.  I signed a two-year contract to work in a government maternity hospital at Sana’s, the capital of Yemen.  All 
the employees got vacation time and included airfare except me.  I went to the hospital administrator and asked 
why I did not get a vacation.  They said, “Tomorrow you will know why.”  Every week when I asked, I received the 
same answer.  I put all my faith in fasting, praying, and working and I trusted the Lord, Jesus Christ.  I joined a 
worship service in an underground church.  We had to hide our Bibles and walk to the church.  If the hospital 
administrator found out, I would have been arrested and I would have been brought to the market place and would 
have been shot. 
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(Continued from previous page) 
 
I could not approach the Administrator firmly because he belong to that country.   I trusted the Lord, Jesus Christ; 
and, I knew he would perform a miracle.  In the middle of this, I was invited by a group of believers from some 
hospital to conduct a worship service in an under-ground church and I accepted.  We had to hide our Bibles and 
walk to that place.  It was a house that belonged to an American family. We all met in the basement of that house.  
I got my courage and never feared to do the service to God.  
 
But the Lord, Jesus Christ’s,  presence is in me and who can be against me?  I continued working and serving God 
without seeing my family.  Suddenly the first Gulf War emergencies orientation was given in my hospital and I 
called my husband and said, "Tell our church to pray for me  It is God's will for me to come home alive."  But I 
started praying in the hospital restroom.  I always hid my small Bible in my uniform, and while I was working I hid it 
under the patients examination tables. 
 
My prayers were answered when the hospital’s assistant director found my locked passport and airfare ticket.  The 
assistant director approached me and told me that on September 16th I would be going home..  Oh, what a relief!  I 
thanked him several times.  When I arrived home, I said, “Thank you father, son of Jesus Christ, for my freedom 
and answered prayers.” 
 
Let us celebrate our freedom on July 4th' and let us not forget to remember the hero's who offered their life for the 
freedom and all the Wounded Warriors.  Please join with me to pray for them and our nation. 
"God almighty, thank you for the blessing of Independence Day and the freedom we have . Bless our nation by all 
your blessings for each and every family.  Thank you for the men and woman who served and who are serving for 
our freedom.  Those who need healing pour you mighty healing power and heal them complexly.  Give them a 
blessed future as well as their families.  Give those who are in service the wisdom, courage, strength, health, and 
safety.  Bring them back home to their families.  We are asking you in the name of your beloved Son, Jesus Christ. 
Amen, Amen, Amen." 
 
Olive Ezekiel  
Minister For Healing 
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Imagine!  Financial Campaign Status 

Thank you! to all who made a financial pledge during our recent annual campaign. We 
asked you to Imagine what our church might do in the coming fiscal year and to  
committee funding that image; 48 persons pledged $182,256. (Last fiscal year,  
57 persons pledged$179 thousand.) This response is both heartening and disappoint-
ing. Heartening because the pledged amount is more, disappointing because fewer  
persons made a commitment.  If you have not yet returned a pledge, please do so 
promptly.  If you cannot find your pledge card, call Christine in the office for a replace-
ment at (518) 456-1148. 
 
Leadership Council in June 2018 approved a budget that was about $25 thousand short 
of balancing. In light of this shortfall, Leadership Council urged frugal spending and  
appealed to the congregation for additional pledging and giving. The response was very 
favorable. Through the end of May, income has been greater than estimated, due  
mostly to giving that has exceeded pledged amounts. This generous giving will cover 
the deficit of a year ago and allow a modest carry-over to next fiscal year, perhaps  
$4 thousand. So, a big THANK YOU to those who increased their giving beyond their 
initial commitment. 
 
In the budget for next year, most spending categories will be similar to last year. But we 
know that expenditures will be significantly larger (1) for staff salaries and benefits and 
(2) the need for additional building and grounds upkeep. A quick estimate is a shortfall 
of ~$37 thousand. We have a reserve fund to cover shortfalls, but this amount would 
take essentially all of that fund. Leadership Council is reluctant to spend all the reserve 
in just one year. 
 
This summarizes the situation presented to Leadership Council June 18. At this 
moment a resolution is not clear. You can do two things: (1) pray for your church and 
(2) search your heart for whatever additional contribution you might make. 
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Moving Beyond our Comfort Zone 
This was the theme of the 10th session of Upper New York Annual  
Conference, which was held June 5-8, 2019, at the Oncenter in Syra-
cuse, New York.  Before getting into my formal report of the proceedings 
themselves, it is my pleasant duty to report (for those of you who don’t 
already know) that Rev. Jeff Landon will continue as our pastor.  It is  
also my pleasure to note that two other young ladies who grew up in our 
church are now both seminary educated pastors under appointment.  
These two are the latest of several people who have gone from our con-
gregation to become elders, licensed local pastors, and certified lay min-
isters.  This is a testimony to the spiritual life in our midst and reason for 
us to move forward in our ongoing ministry to the community as part of 
our work for the kingdom of God. 
 
Over 1,400 people from 865 churches gathered for this session of Annual Conference.  It is worth 
noting that, contrary to expectation, there was a minimum of rancor among the people as they 
spoke about the many issues presented during our three and a half days of deliberation.  In fact, the 
only time I saw anything resembling anger was on the issue of sexual harassment in the church.  
One young female pastor spoke with considerable bitterness about how she has been insulted and 
not been heard as she sought to proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  She didn’t propose any 
petition or resolution on the subject; but, she very clearly wanted to make the assembly aware that 
this is an unfortunate reality in the church at large.  To be clear, there was a great deal of emotion 
during the session; to be more precise, there were a great many emotions manifested - joy, hurt, 
sadness, frustration, hope, determination, and at times even a sense of betrayal on several topics.  
By way of illustration, homosexuals felt betrayed as a result of the General Conference 2019, youth 
(older high school and college students particularly) felt excluded from participating in the life and 
work of the church because so many meetings took place while they were in school, and 
(somewhat unexpectedly) racism reared its ugly head again. 
 
It is appropriate to spend some time reflecting on the positive things which took place during our 
time together.  An amazing group of talented young people provided incredible praise music.  There 
were some truly gifted speakers of all ages; and, the concept of “connectional congregations,” 
which is being implemented in the Oneonta District!  The speakers deserve more space, so, without 
turning this report into a book, I’d like to attempt to give them their due.  Bishop Mark Webb’s cen-
tral theme reflected the overall theme of the conference.  He urged people “to step out of the boat” - 
referencing Peter stepping out of the boat when Jesus called him to walk on the water.  Rev. Dr. 
Vance P. Ross from Georgia gave a thunderous and powerful message about presenting ourselves 
as a holy sacrifice to God as we do the work of His Son, Jesus Christ, our Lord.  The President of 
the Conference Council on Youth Ministry gave several passionate presentations on scriptures - 
correctly quoting without notes or Bible, making those readings come alive.  There were many more 
speakers, but there just isn’t room to discuss them all.  On the other hand, it must be noted that 
there is considerable time, effort, and money being spent on a program called, Planting New Faith 
Communities.  This program was started just a few years ago and at one point had 130 new faith 
communities.  As of February 1, 2019, there were still 96 such communities active in our  
conference. 
 
I am, of course, always available to answer specific questions on the Annual Conference. 
 
Frank M. D’Ambrosio 
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Youth 2019  
 The Guilderland Youth Group is a group of Youth in grades 7-12 who 
meet for a safe, fun place to learn and get hands on involved in spreading the 
Good News!  We meet weekly September – June, mostly on Sunday evenings 
at 7pm (some exceptions for special events may happen on other days). 
 If you want to get involved or have questions about upcoming events, see 
Angela Stott (coordinator) or Dakota Stott (2018 group President) for details. 
 

 

Youth2019-Kansas City-  

KANSAS CITY // July 10 – 14, 2019 

Four days of discipleship, worship, Bible study, service opportunities, and life-changing fun! 
We expect inspiration, support, and challenges to grow authentically as  world-changing dis-
ciples of Jesus Christ. 

Please keep our Youth Group in your prayers as we prepare for our big trip to Youth2019! 
 

 

As part of the Youth 2019 service project initiative, the Midwest Mission Distribution Center is asking for contri-
bution of items toward their Student School Kits.  Please help us WOW!! The Midwest with our contributions 
from the Northeast.  We are asking members of this community to contribute items from the list shown 
here.  Bring them to the church and put them in our collection box in the back of the sanctuary.  With your help 
we hope to make this a HUGE contribution!  (cloth bags will be provided by the home conference warehouse - 
we do not need the bags.  Just the items to go in the bags).    See attachment on the next page…... 

Kit Contains: 
· 3 Notebooks -1 subject spiral 8” x 10 1/2” 
· 1 Ruler - 12” long with metric 
· 6 Pencils - unsharpened with no advertising 
· 1 Pencil Sharpener 
· 1 Pencil Eraser - 2” or larger 
· 1 Box 12 Colored Pencils 
· 1 Box 24 Crayons 
· 1 Pair of Scissors - student round tip 
($12 Value) 
 

Midwest Mission Distribution Center 
1001 Mission Drive 
Pawnee, IL  62558 

217.483.7911 
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Attention All Golfers… 

The Guilderland Food Pantry will be holding it’s 
Third Annual Golf Tourney 

Friday, August 23rd, at the Western Turnpike Golf Course… 
Check out details a: 

Guilderlandfoodpantry.com 
 

HELP US “DRIVE OUT HUNGER!” 
 
 

Adult Forum 

 

Adult Forum is Sunday School for adults.  We meet in the room across from the Library, 

Sunday morning 9:30 and Monday evening 7:00.  We recess for the summer as a time to re-

new our stamina and to build steam for the fall!  Your leaders Nancy Clarke, Nancy Ruten-

ber, and Henry Walter welcome new members, new leaders, and suggested discussion top-

ics.  We resume on September 8th and 9th.  See you then! 

 

God bless you and your con-
gregation.  You continue to feed 
145 families each month. 93 
families participate in our holi-
day meal program.  GFP 

Guilderland Food Pantry Needs 

coffee/tea  paper towels 

canned fruit  toilet paper 

dish detergent snacks 

Dinty Moore Stew juices 

laundry detergent  

Progressive Chunky Soups 

Campbell’s Soup 

cereal (other than Cheerios and Frosted 

Flakes) 



 

Summer worship schedule 
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Summer services will begin June 2nd. On that date and subsequent Sundays, we will have one  
service at 10 am as listed below... 

 

June 2nd…………………………………………..Youth Sunday 
 

June 9th…………………………………………...Worship at Tawasentha Park 
 

June 16th………………………………………….Praise 
 

June 23rd………………………………………….Traditional 
 

June 30th…………………………………………..Praise 
 

July 7th…………………………………………….Traditional 

 
July 14th……………………………………………Traditional 

 
July 21st…………………………………………….Praise 

 
July 28th…………………………………………….Praise 

 
August 4th…………………………………………..Traditional 

 
August 11th…………………………………………Praise 

 

August 18th………………………………………….Praise 

 

August 25th………………………………………….Traditional 
 

September 1st……………………………………….Traditional 
 

September 8th (return to two services)…………….9:30 am Praise 
…………………………………………………………11:00 am Traditional 
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Monthly Church Meetings 

 
 

Finance Team …………...Second Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
Leadership Council…………….Third Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
Outreach Team………………….First Wednesday at 6:00 pm 
Trustees Team………………….Third Sunday at 8:15 am 
Worship Team…………………..Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 pm 
 
 
Note: 
Special meetings will be on the calendar and are usually announced in the weekly 
bulletins as well. 

 
Sunday Rehearsals/Meetings 

 
 

10:00 am…………………………………..Sunday Worship Service 
 
Note: 
Rehearsals will be held as called.  Please see the weekly bulletins. 
 

Monthly Church Meetings 
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DATE 

GREETERS/ 
USHERS 

LAY 
WORSHIP LEADERS 

July 7th 
Stephen Clarke & 

Linda Faulkner 
Monte Waters 

July 14th 
Nancy Rutenber & 

Tom Myers 
Noreen VanDoren 

July 21st 
Kim Keane & 

Mike Keane 
 

July 28th 
Emma Herendeen & 

Lynn Daly 
 

   

Greeters/Ushers & Acolyte Coordinator: Stephanie DeVall at (518) 925-0160 
Coffee Hour Coordinator: Chris Steffens at (518) 608-5300 
Lay Worship Leader Coordinator: Nancy Rutenber at (518) 456-0412  

 Please note that Greeters and Ushers duties are now combined. 

july DUTIES CALENDAR 

july Anniversaries & Birthdays 

Birthdays Anniversaries 

4 – Pat & Sherie Braun 
14 – Carol & Don Andersen 
20 – Pat & Christy Beauregard 
31 – Michael & Cindi Shropshire 

1 – Pamela Eistertz 
2 – Jack Steffens 
2 – Vicki Lockman 
2 – Stephanie DeVall 
4 – Carol Martin 
4 – Stephanie Fox 
7 – John Lutz 
8 – Ashley Visker 
10 – James Stott 
12 – Christine Smith 
15 – Krystal Cole 
18 – Sarah Bond 
20 – Ben Atwood 
20 – Eugene Gee 
20 – Arthur Bender 

21 – Brandon Hoenig 
23 – Ralph Leizer 
23 – Grant Visker 
25 – Lauren Sitterly 
25  – Ken Grupe 
26 – Debby Cole 
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DATE 

GREETERS/ 
USHERS 

LAY 
WORSHIP LEADERS 

August 4th 
Matt Steffens & 

Diane Steffens 
Jacqueline Kim 

August 11th 
Chris Steffens &  

Lelaina Beauregard 
 

August 18th 
Matt Steffens & 

Carl Morse 
 

August 25th 
Gene Gee & 

Nancy Pullen 
Lynn Daly 

   

Greeters/Ushers & Acolyte Coordinator: Stephanie DeVall at (518) 925-0160 
Coffee Hour Coordinator: Chris Steffens at (518) 608-5300 
Lay Worship Leader Coordinator: Nancy Rutenber at (518) 456-0412  

 Please note that Greeters and Ushers duties are now combined. 

August DUTIES CALENDAR 

August Anniversaries & Birthdays 

Birthdays Anniversaries 

9 – Doug & Pat Arnott 
16 – Christopher & Kelly Visker 
16 – Nick & Megan Scolaro 
19 – Ralph & Marion Leizer 
19 – George & Olive Ezekiel 
23 – Rick & Lora O'Hare 
29 – Paul & Teri Scoville 
31 – Candace & Randall Goodman 

2 – Ann Marie Gray 
3 – Stephen Leeper 
6 – Rick Eistertz 
6 – Linda Shanley 
7 – William Burns 
10 – Christy Beauregard 
12 – Jessica Van Doren  
12 – Kyle Williams 
13 – Lee Jones 
14 – Christina Breakell 
15 – Ryan Wager 

18 – Helena Kaszluga 
19 – Kip Stillman 
20 – Steve Clarke (son) 
20 – Isabel Schempp 
20 – Emily DeFranco 
22 – Elysse Markessinis 



 
  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       

 
 

      

 
 

1 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

2 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

 
 
 

3 
Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Outreach Team 
6:00 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 

 

4 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 
 

5 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

6 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 

7 
Traditional Service 

10:00 am 
 

8 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

9 
Living Resources 

9:30 am 
Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 
Finance Team 

7:00 pm 
 

10 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

11 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 
 
 

12 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

13 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 
 

14 
 

Trustees Team 
8:15 am 

Traditional Service 
10:00 am 

 

15 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

16 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

Leadership Council 
7:00 pm 

17 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

18 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
American Sewing Guild 

12:30pm-3:00pm 
 
 

19 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

20 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 

21 

Praise Service 
10:00 am 

22 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 
 

 

23 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 
Worship Team 

7:00 pm 
 

24 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

25 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 

26 

AGS Embroidery 
12:00 pm - 2:00 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  

27 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 

 
 

28 
 

Praise Service 
10:00 am 

29 
No Cub Scout meetings 

during the summer 
 

No Adult Forum meetings 
during the summer. 

30 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

 
 
 

31 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       

 
 

      

 
 
 

 
 

  1 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 
 

2 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

3 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 

4 
 

Traditional 
10:00 am 

 

5 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 
 
 

6 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

 

7 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Outreach Team 
6:00 pm 

Narcotics 
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

8 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
 
 
 

9 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  
 
 

10 
 

A.A.  
7:00 am 

 
 

11 
 

Praise Service 
10:00 am 

 

12 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

13 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 
Finance Team 

7:00 pm 

14 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

15 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 
American Sewing Guild 

12:30pm-3:00pm 
 
 
 

16 
Narcotics  

Anonymous 
6:00 pm  

 
 

17 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 

18 
Trustees Team 

8:15 am 
Praise Service 

10:00 am 

19 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

20 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 

Leadership Council 
7:00 pm 

21 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 
 

22 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 

23 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  

24 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 

25 
 

Traditional 
10:00 am 

26 
 

No Cub Scout meetings 
during the summer 

 
No Adult Forum meetings 

during the summer. 

27 
 

Living Resources 
9:30 am 

Reflections of our 
Legacies Group 

12:00 pm 
A.A. 4:30 pm 
Yoga 6:00 pm 
Worship Team 

7:00 pm 

28 
 

Yoga 10:00 am 
Yoga 5:30 pm 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

7:00 pm 

29 
 

TOT Hill Gang 
9:45 am 
Al-Anon 

12:00 pm 

30 
 

Narcotics  
Anonymous 

6:00 pm  

31 
 

A.A. 
7:00 am 
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aCtivity page 

 



1565 Western Avenue 

Albany, New York 12203-4222 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

POSTMASTER: DATED MATERIAL 

PLEASE EXPEDITE 

CONTACT: 
 
Phone: (518) 456-1148 
E-mail: mckownumc@verizon.net 
 
Website: www.McKownvilleChurch.com 
 
Facebook: facebook.com/McKownville/Church 
Twitter: twitter.com/MckownvilleUMC 
 
The Rev. Jeff Landon, Pastor 
E-mail: pastorjeffumc@att.net 
Phone:  (765) 652-0265 
 
Office Hours:  
Monday—Friday: 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 
 

 

2 stamps 

MICROSOFT 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Ministry and Team Leaders of  the McKownville United Methodist Church 

Ministry Teams: 

 

Leadership Council:  Paul Krekeler, Team Leader 
 
Staff/Parish Relations:   George Jeneczko, Alan Long-
shore, Emma Herendeen, Monte Waters, Sue Burns, 
Nancy Rutenber, Tricia Stott, Diane Steffens, and Teri 
Scoville  
 
Finance:  Paul Scoville, Team Leader 
  Treasurer & Payroll: Tim Pierce 
  Finance Secretary: Barbara O’Neill 
 
Worship:  Jeff Landon, Team Leader 
 
Evangelism through Outreach: Darcianne Leizer,  
                                                  Team Leader 
 
Christian Education:  Kim Keane, Team Leader 
 
Memorials & Gifts:  Nancy Pullen, Team Leader 
Senior Ministries:  Darcianne Leizer,Team Leader 

Board of Trustees: 

Chair & Sexton Liaison: James Stott 

 

Vice-Chair & Furnishings, 
Building Use Coordinator:  Kelly Visker 
    Nancy Rhodes 
 
Leases & Legal Affairs: Noreen Van Doren 

 

Grounds & Planned 
Maintenance: Chris Brewer, Chris Spencer 

 

Insurance: Nancy Pullen 

 

Furniture: Kelly Visker 


